BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – August 22, 2017
Members Present: Robert Bartini, Chairman, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo, Donald Zukowski & Chris Ketchen
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Jarrod Blache, Bruce Reynolds
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32pm.
Abatements.

An abatement request was submitted for 640 East Street.  The customer had been before the Board on a previous occasion and was asked for the next billing period to complete the process.  The Board reviewed the additional abatement information and voted to approve the abatement request.  The abatement amount with be credited the customer current bill.  All in favor.
An abatement request was submitted for 280 East Street.  The customer had a substantial leak from a running toilet. The Board agreed to grant a 10%, onetime credit to the customer. The amount will be reflected on the current bill.  All in favor.
An abatement request was submitted for 200 Laurel Street.  The customer had a bill that was higher then previously.  The Board reviewed the information and recommended that the customer continue to monitor for leaks and business increases.  The abatement was denied.  All in favor.
An abatement request was submitted for 45 Tyringham Road.  The customer had a leak in a water line from the house to garage.  Customer was requesting an abatement for the sewer portion of the extra charges.  The Board approved this abatement.  All in favor.

An abatement request was submitted for 18 Rose Avenue.  The customer filled a new swimming pool and requested an abatement on the sewer portion of the bill. The Board granted the requested and the credit will be applied to the current bill.  All in favor. 
An abatement request was submitted for 635 Devon Road.  The customer had a water leak under their foundation.  The Board agreed to grant a 10%, one-time credit to the customer.  The amount will be reflected on the current bill.  All in favor.

An abatement request was submitted for 560 Mallard Lane. The customer had been before the board on a previous occasion and additional information from the next billing period was requested.  The Board reviewed the additional information and voted to deny the abatement request.  All in favor.

Water Dept.
The Board asked for an update on meter/radio replacements that weren’t currently working. Chris Pompi informed the Board that there were approximately 90 meters in need of repair.  He also stated that 42 other meters/radios had been repaired.
A suggestion was made to revisit the water/sewer regulations regarding inspection of meters after installation.
Chris Pompi informed the Board that water shut offs had occurred on August 9th & 10th.

Waste Water Dept
There was a discussion regarding transferring ownership of the old water from the Water Department to the Sewer Department.  The work to fix the transmission is in progress and ownership will then be transferred. 
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Dave Forrest inquired about the status of the current road paving projects.  Chris Pompi stated that Devon Road (1.3 miles), Stockbridge Road (7/10 mile) and West Park (1/10 mile) were on the list.  West Road (8/10 mile) is an alternate being looked at.  Matt Larson was currently working on the preliminary work on the project.

There was a discussion regarding Forest Street and the possibility of damage from run-off from private property.  Chris Pompi stated that energy dissipaters would be placed to try and protect the new road.  The Board suggested that a notice from Town Counsel be sent to the private owner regarding the possibility of damage to the new surface.

A question regarding the 2008 F750 Highway truck and its current status was made.  The truck has been looked at by several garages and the truck in now operable.  CAT will be contacted if further problems arise.

Pete Scolforo requested that the Highway Department look in to the repair of a storm drain on St Mary’s Ave.

Bob Bartini inquired about Main Street patching before winter.  Chris Pompi said that it would be added to the Highway list.

Other
A question from the Board regarding the Main Street reconstruction project was made.  Chris Pompi stated that Foresight had submitted an initial report, but the board wanted it to be sent back out.  He stated that the RFP/RFW had not been sent out yet and will be months before it is.

Dave Forrest inquired about the Lenoxdale Valley Street Bridge.  Chris Pompi stated that the Town was waiting to hear from the Railroad regarding this.

A question regarding the Meadow Street Bridge was made.  Chris Pompi stated that this was a temporary bridge given to the Town by the MA DOT and currently there weren’t funds to replace it.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The July 25, 2017 minutes were approved. Don Zukowski made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded. All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday September 12, 2017 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:04pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
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